
 
 

Memo 
To: Governing Board for the Collegiate High School                           
From:  Dr. Devin Stephenson, President 
Date: October 18, 2022 
Re: Collegiate High School Statement of Revenues and Expenditures 

 

Attached is the Collegiate High School Statement of Revenues and Expenditures for your information. At the 
end of the first quarter of fiscal year 2023, revenues exceeded expenses similarly to what we saw in fiscal year 
2022. When compared to the same period last year, CHS expenses track on target for the expected CHS expenses 
at this point in the fiscal year. 


